THE CORPORATION OF THE MUNICIPALITY OF CENTRE HASTINGS



PHONE: 613-473-4030 FAX: 613-473-5444

7 FURNACE ST., BOX 900 MADOC, ON K0K 2K0 www.centrehastings.com

January 3rd 2023

Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing Attn: The Honourable Steve Clark 777 Bay St. 17th Floor Toronto, ON M7A 2J3

Re: Bill 23 - More Homes Built Faster Act, 2022

The Council of the Corporation of the Municipality of Centre Hastings passed the following resolution at the Regular Meeting of Council held Wednesday December 14th, 2022:

RC/12/14-15-2022

More Homes Built Faster Act Correspondance from:

8.4 Norfolk County

8.5 Aurora

8.6 Orangeville

"That Council support 8.4, 8.5, 8.6."

Council would like to express their sincere support to all municipalities who have put forth resolutions regarding their concerns for Bill 23.

Should you require anything further to address the above noted resolution, please contact me.

Sincerely,

Typhany Choinard

CAO/Clerk



Clerks and Bylaw

November 17, 2022

SENT VIA E-MAIL TO:

Hon. Steve Clark
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
Steve.Clark@pc.ola.org

Dear Minister Clark:

Re: Bill 23 "More Homes Built Faster Act, 2022"

On behalf of the Council of The Corporation of Norfolk County, please be advised that Council passed the following resolution at the November 16, 2022 Council-in-Committee meeting:

Resolution No. 13

Moved By: Mayor Martin

Seconded By: Councillor Columbus

WHEREAS on October 25, 2022, the Provincial government introduced Bill 23 known as the "More Homes Built Faster Act, 2022";

AND WHEREAS the overall stated purpose of Bill 23 is to introduce several legislative changes to increase housing supply throughout Ontario and to achieve the province's goal of 1.5 million homes over the next ten years;

AND WHEREAS the proposed changes include significant changes to six pieces of legislation including but not limited to development charges reform, diminished role of conservation authorities, removal of legislated planning responsibilities from some upper-tier municipalities, removal of public consultation in relation to subdivisions, adjusting the rights of appeal by third parties, and adjusting how growth-related capital infrastructure is paid for;

AND WHEREAS commenting timelines for these new proposed changes is constricted with some comments due on November 24, 2022, for many of the proposed changes;

Office of the Chief Administrative Officer 50 Colborne St., S. · Simcoe ON N3Y 4H3 · T: $519.426.5870 \cdot$ F: $519.426.8573 \cdot$ norfolkcounty.ca

AGENDA ITEM #8.4.

AND WHEREAS given the enormity of the proposed changes and potential long-term financial impacts to municipalities, including Norfolk County, additional time is needed to review, engage, and analyze the proposal to provide informed feedback;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT

- the County formally request the Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing extend the commenting period for all components of the proposed Bill 23 to at least January 15, 2023 to allow for a more informed consultation period.
- That the Mayor be directed to submit a letter on behalf of Norfolk County Council to the Ontario Minister of Municipal and Affairs MP, and local MPP, expressing concerns with the proposed legislation as detailed in staff memo CD-22-110, and the letter be circulated to all municipalities in the Province of Ontario.

Carried.

Should you have any questions regarding this matter or should you require additional information, please contact the Office of the County Clerk at 519-426-5870 x. 1261, or email: Clerks@norfolkcounty.ca.

Sincerely,

Teresa Olsen County Clerk Norfolk County

CC:

- Leslyn Lewis, M.P., Haldimand-Norfolk leslyn.lewis@parl.gc.ca
- Bobbi Ann Brady, M.P.P., Haldimand-Norfolk <u>BABrady-CO@ola.org</u>
- All Ontario municipalities

Office of the Chief Administrative Officer 50 Colborne St., S. · Simcoe ON N3Y 4H3 · T: 519.426.5870 · F: 519.426.8573 · norfolkcounty.ca

AGENDA ITEM #8.5.



Legislative Services Michael de Rond 905-726-4771 clerks@aurora.ca

Town of Aurora 100 John West Way, Box 1000 Aurora, ON L4G 6J1

November 23, 2022

The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario Premier's Office, Room 281 Legislative Building, Queen's Park Toronto, ON M7A 1A1 Delivered by email premier@ontario.ca

Dear Premier:

Re: Town of Aurora Council Resolution of November 22, 2022; Re: Motion 7.2 – Mayor Mrakas – Opposition to Bill 23, More Homes Built Faster Act, 2022

Please be advised that this matter was considered by Council at its meeting held on November 22, 2022, and in this regard, Council adopted the following resolution:

Whereas Bill 23, the More Homes Built Faster Act, omnibus legislation that received first reading in the provincial legislature on October 25, 2022, proposes changes to nine Acts. Many of these proposed changes are significant and will restrict how municipalities manage growth through implementation of the official plan and the ability to provide essential infrastructure and community services; and

Whereas the effect of Bill 23 is that the Conservation Authority will no longer be able to review and comment on development applications and supporting environmental studies on behalf of a municipality; and

Whereas Bill 23 proposes to freeze, remove, and reduce development charges, community benefits charges, and parkland dedication requirements; and

Whereas Bill 23 will remove all aspects of Site Plan Control of some residential development proposals up to 10 units. Changes would also remove the ability to regulate architectural details and aspects of landscape design;

 Now Therefore Be It Hereby Resolved That the Town of Aurora oppose Bill 23, More Homes Built Faster Act, 2022, which in its current state will severely impact environmental protection, heritage preservation, public participation, loss of farmland, and a municipality's ability to provide future services, amenities, and infrastructure, and negatively impact residential tax rates; and Town of Aurora Council Resolution of November 22, 2022 Opposition to Bill 23, More Homes Built Faster Act, 2022 November 23, 2022

2 of 2

- 2. Be It Further Resolved That the Town of Aurora call upon the Government of Ontario to halt the legislative advancement of Bill 23, More Homes Built Faster Act, 2022 to enable fulsome consultation with Municipalities to ensure that its objectives for sound decision-making for housing growth that meets local needs will be reasonably achieved; and
- 3. Be It Further Resolved That a copy of this Motion be sent to The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario, The Honourable Michael Parsa, Associate Minister of Housing, The Honourable Steve Clark, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, Peter Tabuns, Interim Leader of the New Democratic Party, local Members of Parliament Tony Van Bynen for Newmarket—Aurora and Leah Taylor Roy for Aurora—Oak Ridges—Richmond Hill, and all MPPs in the Province of Ontario; and
- 4. Be It Further Resolved That a copy of this Motion be sent to the Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) and all Ontario municipalities for their consideration.

The above is for your consideration and any attention deemed necessary.

Yours sincerely,

Michael de Rond

Town Clerk

The Corporation of the Town of Aurora

MdR/lb

Copy: Hon. Michael Parsa, Associate Minister of Housing

Hon. Steve Clark, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing

Peter Tabuns, Interim Leader, New Democratic Party

Tony Van Bynen, MP Newmarket-Aurora

Leah Taylor Roy, MP Aurora-Oak Ridges-Richmond Hill

All Ontario Members of Provincial Parliament

Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO)

All Ontario Municipalities



Office of the Mayor Lisa Post

Town of Orangeville 87 Broadway, Orangeville, ON L9W 1K1 Tel: 519-941-0440 Ext. 2240 Toll Free: 1-866-941-0440

November 30, 2022

Hon. Steve Clark
Ontario Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing
777 Bay Street, 17th Floor
Toronto, ON M7A 2J3
Via Email: minister.mah@ontario.ca

Re: Bill 23, More Homes Built Faster Act

Dear Minister Clark,

Town of Orangeville acknowledges Bill 23, titled the More Homes Built Faster Act, 2022 is part of a long-term strategy to provide attainable housing options for families across Ontario. We at the Town understand that Bill 23 is focused on the provincial government's stated goal of having 1.5 million homes built over the next 10 years and aims to do so by reducing bureaucratic costs and delays in construction. While the Province's goals to resolve the housing crisis in the next decade is ambitious and necessary, it could potentially have unintended long-term financial and planning related consequences on municipalities, such as the Town of Orangeville.

On behalf of the Town of Orangeville Council, I put forward a list of concerns of potential unintended consequences arising from Bill 23:

- Bill 23 could have a direct impact on the state of good repair mandate rolled out by the
 province in their recent legislation, O.Reg. 588/17. If growth is no longer paying for
 growth, that means we may have to reallocate some of our lifecycle asset
 management dollars, as required by the same legislation, towards growth related
 infrastructure.
- 2. Although we support the overarching message and intention of Bill 23 as it relates to housing affordability, we do question whether overall quality of life and affordability of our citizens would be severely impacted due to higher taxes and user fees. The Town of Orangeville has limited cost-recovery avenues, meaning Bill 23 may require cost-recovery within the recent Asset Management plan, resulting in a more significant infrastructure funding gap. This situation will be further exasperated if specific provisions of Bill 23 dilute our ability to cover infrastructure improvements through Development Charges.
- Town of Orangeville is a fast-growing community with a comprehensive economic outlook for Industrial and Commercial developments. This could be compromised if we find ourselves having to levy higher development charges for industrial, commercial and institutional (ICI) developments to mitigate loss of Residential Development Charges.



2

- 4. Under the current climate of impending global inflation, the Town is already struggling to keep its service levels affordable. Without any direct financial incentive from the province such as interest-free loans from Infrastructure Ontario, we will lose our ability to build capacity for growth in service areas like Water and Wastewater.
- 5. Improving residential development efficiencies and costs by limiting the role and scope of Conservation Authorities (CA) in the planning approval process is unclear. Like many municipalities, Orangeville relies on Conservation Authority support to provide guidance on natural hazard avoidance and ecological protection to ensure that the provincial policy framework around these issues is upheld in our planning decisions. If CAs are removed from this advisory role, we must find alternative means in assuring such policies remain adhered-to. It is unclear how this would improve approval timing efficiencies or save costs to residential developments. It could inevitably shoulder more costs to development in subsidizing municipal costs and/or consultant peer review support.
- 6. Orangeville supports the province's objectives of lowering costs and improving efficiency for residential development to deliver more housing to Ontarians; However, like many municipalities, our challenges for facilitating more housing within our community are not simply costs and process inefficiencies for developments. Instead, we are challenged by our limited municipal land availability and servicing capacity constraints. We ask that the province explore actionable measures and tangible resource deployment to support our efforts to increase our land supply and infrastructure servicing capacity.

According to the Association of Municipalities of Ontario's (AMO) recent submission to the Steering Committee of Bill 23, it states "The province has offered no evidence that the radical elements of the bill will improve housing affordability. It is more likely that the bill will enhance the profitability of the development industry at the expense of taxpayers and the natural environment." As the frontline level of government, municipalities are also eager to resolve the housing crisis and are the most informed on what is needed to create complete communities that Ontarians want and expect. We ask that the province view us as one of the strategic partners in further refining the More Homes Built Faster Act, and open more robust channels of communication and consultation.

Sincerely,

Lisa Post Mayor

CC Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario
The Honourable Michael Parsa, Associate Minister of Housing
The Hounourable Sylvia Jones, Dufferin-Caledon Member of Provincial Parliament
Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO)
All Ontario Municipalities